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SOS coalition asks Padayachie to hold fire on passing bills
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The SOS coalition has strongly urged new Communications Minister Roy Padayachie not to push through the draft Public Service Broadcasting Bill and Independent Communications Authority of SA (Icasa) Amendment Bill in Parliament by April in their current format, saying he would be committing a grave error. 

At a media briefing on Friday, the coalition, which represents several trade unions including Cosatu and some of its affiliates, independent film and television production sector organisations, NGOs, academics and the Media Institute of SA, highlighted several issues in the bills that it believed were anomalies.

SOS co-ordinator Kate Skinner said Padayachie's stated intention in his inaugural press briefing last week, to have the bills passed as law so soon, was disappointing.

The Department of Communications failed to respond to questions on Friday.

SOS said the Icasa bill undermined the regulator's independence and did not address resourcing issues.

Prinola Govenden, the head of media policy at Media Monitoring Africa, said a study revealed that Icasa had not produced a single compliance report with regard to the SABC and, when asked why, responded with: "We were afraid, the SABC seems to be politically charged."

SOS said the Public Service Broadcasting Bill had "several fundamental flaws" that could not be rectified through a fast-tracking process. The bill addresses the SABC's funding model, among other things.

The coalition also wanted the government to end the deadline for nominations to the SABC board until Parliament had investigated key corporate governance issues at the state broadcaster.

Four of the 12 board members resigned earlier this year. 

The Mail & Guardian reported at the weekend that leaders in the ANC study group lobbied for the board to be dissolved and called for measures to stop senior public servants from being appointed to the board, a move that would leave the board without a quorum.

ANC caucus spokesman Moloto Mothapo said he was not aware of the lobbying and the statement could not be seen as an official ANC position. 

"These are internal study groups. What they discuss is not open to the media. These discussions still have a long way to go before they are even considered as a position of the ANC."

The coalition said issues that needed investigation were SABC chairman Ben Ngubane's unilateral appointment of Phil Molefe as head of news; the board appointing an acting chief executive in contravention of the organisation's articles of association; and the legal crisis when the SABC was without a chief executive because the board refused to delegate authority to now acting chief executive Robin Nicholson, among others.

It said Ngubane should either resign or be removed by Parliament.

